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Spring has finally arrived in the Northeast. -Baseballs, frisbees and
Bermuda shorts made their first appearances of the year in the Sterling Law
Quad over the weekend. The undergraduates back in Hanover celebrated the
passing of the seasons with a mammoth slushy snowball fight which cost the
four classes a total of $500 in damages. And for those of us in graduate
schools across the country, spring vacations broke up the monotony of the
long winter months and we renewed ocurselves for the last stretch before exams.

Perhaps the surest sign of Spring is the recent stirrings of the Alumni
Fund QOffice, which sent out its first neotices this week. You'll probably he
hearing from your friendly, neighborhood Class Agent soon, so0 I won't have
to go into any details of this process, but it will be interesting to see
how our Class does in its first Fund drive.

I want to thank all of the 66ers who sent in cards and letters to fill
my mailbox with news of the Class. I am limited by the press of the Fund
activities to only four pages this outing so I'll get right down to reporting.
Those who haven't sent in cards, please do so as I hope to hear from everyone
in the first few years out of school. :

'WEDDINGS, ENGAGEMENTS ET AL.

JACK BRISTER married Sue West on January 28 and received his diploma
from Dartmouth at the end of the Fall Term, His home address, according to
the Alumni Records QOffice, is c/o William C. Brister, American Embassy, La
Paz, Bolivia, S. A. This item was submitted by WALLY BUSCHMANN, who is pres-
ently teaching at Wilbraham Academy in Wilbraham, Massachusetts.

MIKE DANZIG, married on December 25, 1966 to Janice Kohn (Jackson '67) in
Chestnut Hill, Mass., is in his first vear at Yale Med School. Mike and
Janice are living at 323 Winthrop Ave., New Haven, Conn. MIKE NADEL was usher
at the Danzig wedding; Nadel, our affluent Class Treasurer, is at Columbia
Law School (1207 John Jay Hall, Columbia Univ., New York, N. Y. 10027) along
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with ROG KLINE, CHRIS SANGER, BOB COHN, JOHN RONAYNE, and JIM YARMON. STEVE
TOSI, now at Cornell Med School (602 Olin Hall, 445 E. 69th Street, New York,
N. Y.), was also at the Danzig affair. Steve reports that ROY RUBIN, MIKE
McQUARRIE, HANK STREITFELD, and DAVE HARRIS are in his classes at Cornell Med.

Helen Taft became Mrs. TIM JONES on December 28th. Tim is in the Navy,
and his present address is 35 East 353th Street, New York, N. Y.

DAVID KENNEDY and Susan Butler (U.C.L.A. '66) were married on June 18,
1966. Dave is studying for a Master's degree in chemistry at the University
of California at Riverside {address: 3483 Avocado Ave., Riverside, Calif.)

CALEE LORING wed Bronwyn Evans of Wakéfield, Mass. on Decembher 30, 1966,
and is now living at 2321 37th St. N.W., Washington, B. C. 20007.

TAYLOR OLLMANN is working toward a Ph.D. in math at Cornell after his
summer wedding to Hilda Ecklund (Wellesley '66). Taylor and Hilda now reside
at 1E Pleasant Grove Apts., Ithaca, N. Y. 14850.

DOUG HILL reports that DICK ROBSON married Linda B. Suter of Rochester,
N. Y. over Christmas vacation and is now studying at the Penn Grad School of
Design (address: 4507 Chester Ave., Philadelphia, Pa. 19143). Doug is a
District Surveyor in the Peace Corps on Yap Island and can be reached hy
writing Douglas P. Hill P.C.V., Yap, West Carcline Islands, Trust Territory
of the Pacific 96943,

On April 1lst, Mary Losee became the bride of PAUL ROSENDAHL in Red Hook,
N. J. Paul and Mary are now in Minneapolis where Paul is working before be-
ginning grad school next fall (1101 West 28th St., Minneapolis, Minn. 55408),

RICK WADSWORTH and Karen Lesslie Olson were married on January 21 in
Poughkeepsie, New York. Karen has now returned to S.U.N.Y. at Cortland where
she will graduate in June, and Rick finishes his 0.C.S. training and receives
his commission in the Air Force on April 19. Rick's address is Class 67-H
GRP ITYI SQ8 FLT1, Rldg. 10531, Box 1540, lLackland AFB, Texas.

On the engagement front, STEVE ABRAM announced a June 24, 1967 wedding
date for his marriage to Pam Cutler (Smith '66). Steve is in his first year
at Jefferson Medical College (address: 1218 Walnut St., Philadelphia, Pa.)
and mentions that CHIP TOMLINSON, JIM NUIT, and JACK PERRY are among his

classmates.

JOE ALLEN was recently engaged to Virginia Grimes (Smith '66) from
Swampscott, Mass. Virginia is an M.A. candidate at Duke and Joe 1is attending
U Va. Law School (310 Mallet House, Newcomb Hall Station, Charlottesville,

Va. ).

RICHARD BRIGDEN and Betsy M. Tolar have set June, 1967, as their wedding
date. Richarxrd is an MBA candidate at Ohio State (118 West 10th Ave., Colum-
bus, Ohio 43201).

BRAD LAYCOCK, in the graduate school of business administration of
Bowling Green University, became engaged to Rudi Van den Elsakker (Green
Mountain '66) on December 20. The wedding is planned for June 16 in New York
City. Brad's address is 609 W. Front St., Pemberville, Ohio 43450.

A June wedding is also on the agenda of BOB MacCARTY and Gretchen Van
Lith. Meanwhile, Bob finishes his first year at the University of Saskatch-
ewan Med. School (206 Taylor Street West, Saskatoon, Saskatchewan).

PAUL MURPHY is back in Hanover finishing his senior year after Spending
last year at the University of Madrid. The year in Spain brought more than
culture to Paul as he met and courted Carcol Amory Sullivan of London, England,
while he was there. They are planning an August wedding, and Paul writes,
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"I hope to get to England in August for the wedding" (!t!). Paul can pres-
ently be reached at 402 Topliff Hall,

LARRY HAAS became engaged to Betsy Maguire (Penn State '67) over Christmas,
and they plan a summer wedding, reports JOHN PEARSON. John is at the Business
School of the University of Buffale (116 Oxford Ave., Buffalo, N. Y. 14209.
Larry is studying zoology at the Univ. of Rhode Island.

Al. ROTTENBERG took time off from his arduous studies at Harvard Law
School to become engaged to Debbie Dunn, a junior at Mt. Holyoke, "after
dating her for 5% years.'" Al says that law school is interesting, but Cam-
bridge is even more so; Al and NOEL FIDEL are roommates at 15 Everett Street,
Cambridge, Mass. 02138.

PAUL SEMPLE plans a September wedding to Barbara Brastow (Elmira College)
after his frist year at Univ. of Conn. Law School. His address is 321 Mill
Hill Road, Southport, Conn.

anne Tate (Colby Jr.) and STEVE WARHOVER will be married this June after
Steve's final exams at the Graduate School of Business, Northwestern Univ. Steve
is presently living at 710 N. Lake Shore Dr., Chicago, I1ll. 606l11.

FROM THE MATERNITY WARD. . .

GEORGE and MARIE BOND celebrated the birth of their first child, Angela
Marie, on November 4, 1966, George is working on aMaster's in.Ichthyology at the
University of Rhode Island (16 Brown St., Narragansett, R. I. 02882).

JIM McGREGOR criptically repoxts that he is the "father of twins'" but gives
no further details. Jimis attending Med School at McGill where he is '"King of the
squash courts." His address is Douglas Hall, MeGill University, Montreal, Quebec.

Finally, WAYNE LO CURTO announces that his wife Kathy is expecting their
first child in May. Wayne is presently at Tuck School and 28 Sachem Village,
West Lekanon, N. H. '

A reminder--the first baby boy born to a '66 couple married after gradua-
tion will be honored as the "Class Boy."

66 IN THE ARMED FORCES AT HOME AND AEROAD

Many 66ers are now sexving in the military and it is to be expected that
others will soon follow, So far, I've heard from...

JON WHITE, who is a forward artillery observer and is awaiting orders
"for an all expense paid vacation to the sunny southland" (B Battery, lst Bn
321zt Artillery, 10l Airborne Div., Fort Campbell, Ky. 42223); JOHN ROEBISON,
who finishes 0.C.S. training on May 9 at Ft. Benning (95th Co. {(OC) 9th STU
BN, Ft. Benning, Ga., 31905); RICY¥ GODFREY, who finishes his training at Com-
bat Information School in May in time for an eight-month cruise to Viet Nam
aboard the USS Boston (BOQ 10-15, Naval Air Station, Glynco, Ga. 31520); and
DAVE OWENS, who is half-way through intermediate training in Army 0.C.5. and
is busy "harrassing basic candidate JIM MORENO" (Co. F/1 CL.11-67, 2nd PLT,
0.C.5. USATSCH, Ft. Eustis, Vva. 23604). Dave informs us that he "should be a
2nd Lt. and married by May 20, 1967."

GEORGE REESE is stationed on the USCGC Vigilant, (WMEC 617), State Fier,
New Bedford, Mass. This item was submitted by JIM SEASON, who graduates from
U. Mich. Business School in August (920 Oakland Ave., Ann Arbor, Mich. 48104).
WALT KNOEPFEL will receive his commission in the Army Artillery on July 18;
his address is "F" Battery, 4th BN 4th PLT, Class 27-678B, 0.C.S., Ft. S$ill,
Okla. Walt reports that BILL COOPER was drafted and reported for military ser-
vice on March 3. TOM LOOMIS is in the middle of 0.C.5. training at Ft. Benning
(60th Co. (OC) 6th BN, TSB, USAID, Ft. Benning, Ga.).

Lt. JIM CAMPBELL is the executive officer of a basic training company in
Colorado (Co. B, 1lst BN, 1llth INF, Ft. Carson, Colo.). BUCK SHINKMAN has
finished his basic signal officer's course and is now receiving training in
psychological warfare in preparation for Viet Nam duty in September (2nd Psych.
Ops. Group, USAJFK Cen. for Spec. Warfare, Ft. Bragg, N. C.). JAMIE STEWART
is a deck officer of the guided missle cruiser Springfield, based in Boston
(his address: 17 Irving St., Apt. 6, Boston, Mass.).
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ROS55 BAYLOR garnered an exciting assignment in Korea -- he is in charge
of the "Donut Dollies' (ARC girls) and has been nicknamed the "Donut Daddy"
of the Camp (7th INF DIV, Camp Casey, Korea, APO San Francisco 96207). Also
in Korea since Christmas is BOB KNIGHT with the 70th Transportation Battalion
(APO San Francisco 96259). RODNEY THOMPSON is studying German at the Defense
Language Institute, Presidio of Monterey, Calif. ED and Susan LONG are in
Virginia while Ed attends NID3 School (Navy); their address is 5312 Eastover
Circle, Noxfolk, Va. 23502. Lt. and Mrs. BOB BACH are in Kaiserslautum, Ger-
many, after a change in orders from Viet Nam (69th Sig. Co., APO New York
09227). KEVIN TRAINOR, BOB WILSON, and PETE RICHARDSON share an apartment
at 100 S. Pinewood Lane, Pensacola, Fla. 32507, as all attend Naval Air
Training School there (along with GREG EDEN and KIRK DITZLER). TED SAARI is
in Naval 0.C.3. training in Rhode Island (OCUl-2, U.S.N.R., Sec. N-707,
NAVOCS, NAVEBAS, Newport, R. I. 02844),

MORE NEWS FROM AROUND THE CAMPUSES

TOM BRADY, DICK WELLS and HECTOR MOTRONI, all in the Thaver School,
share an apartment at 3 East South 5t., Hanover. RANDY WOLFE and JON DIMOCK
are rooming together at Harvard (62A Perkins Hall, Harvard Univ., Cambridge)
-- hoth are studying physics for an eventual Ph.D. PARK SMITH and .JOE BARKER
are classmates and roommates at Vanderbilt Law School (Cabana Apts. B-4, 2020
Beech Ave., Nashville, Tenn,). MIKE SMITH is in the Business School of the
Univ. of Va., where GUS KING and BILL BOBSEN are studying law. BOB MORGAN is
in his first year of a three-year program of study with the Stanford Repextory
Theatre in design and directing leading to a Master of Fine Arts degree (c/o
Dept. of Speech and Drama, Stanford Univ., Stanford, Calif.).

DAVE CROSS5 describes Georgetown Law School as a "drafty, rathole ex-
warehouse-type law school’ but '"fortunately, the professors make up foxr the
facilities.” Dave's classmates include PERLEY GRIMES, ROY YAFFE, ANDY SEIDMAN
and JIM SKILES. '"D.C. really swings cut," Dave says; his address is 3430 39th
St. NW, Washington, D. C. 20016. STEVE POSNIAK is a graduate student in poli-
tical science at the Uniw of Minn. (5111 Centennial Hall, Univ. of Minn. Min-
neapolis, Minn. 35455). Steve reports that MARK ZEBROWSKI will be leaving
for India shortly on a Peace Corps assignment,

DAVE JOHNSTON (1923 Sherman Ave., Apt. 4, Madison, Wisc. 53704) is in
graduate shcool in urban planning "ready to plan my first city.'" Dave says,
"School is great, and I keep in shape running from 'fexocious' sorority girls
who can hear nothing but bells." Girls are also keeping CARL SERBELL running
-~ he is an acting assistant at Smith College with the Would-You-Believe
address of 61 Paradise Road, Northampton, Mass. MIKE BROMLEY is studying
international relations in Geneva and vacationing in Spain, Portugal and "as
nuch of Burope as possible" (11l Rue de Lausanne, Geneve, Switz.).

FPIETER van den STEENHOVEN is studying city and regional planning at
Berkeley (2532 Dana St. #8, Berkeley, Calif. 94704); he says he is "booking
for finals and/or rioting." Pieter reports that NEIL DANBERG ''threw a 3 day
show over here after law finals at Stanford" and that JEFF STEIN hopes to
teach in Japan next fall after finishing his MAT work at Stanford. JOHN
WAKEMAN plans to teach botany and biology in Latin America after he finishes
his masters work at Kansas Univ. (2317 Louisiana 5t., Lawrence, Kan. 66044).
FETE SHORTRIDGE is also at K,U. in geography.

And that's about all I have room for in this issue, but I still have a
whole pile of letters and cards and will definitely get out another issue
before law exams. Thanks again for writing, and any '66 who happens to he
in the New Haven area is invited to drop by.

sls
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Canada Has ‘Arrived’

Three major conferences and
other activities with a strong
representation of well known
Canadian participants are
scheduled for the next two
months at Dartmouth College in
Hanover, N.H. They are part of
Dartmouth’s “Canadian Year,”
n salufe to this couniry's Cen-
tennial, which began at the col-
lege last falk.

The program alse includes a
number of Canadian artists and
professors in residence, con-
certs, art cxbibits, film festl-
vals, theatrical presentationg in
French and English and com-
mereial exhibits,

The college said recently:
“in total effort Dartmouth's
Canadian Year surpasses many
a native Centennial project in
itz scope and enthusiasm.”

On April 21 Premier Louls
Robichaud of New Brunswick
and Governor John W. King of
New Hampshire will lead a
group of 24 government offi-
cials, economists, geographers
and engineers in a two-day re-
giona] study of industrial de-
velopments of Southeast Can-
ada and Northern New Eng-
land.

The following week, 2 two-
day conference on land usage
jn Canada and the US, wil
feature a number of provincial
and federal officials.

And on May 19 and 20, the
college's annual Dryloos Con-
ference on Public Affairs will
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Dartmouth Salutes Centennial

examine ‘'Canadian-U.8. Rela-
tions: the Politice and Eco-
nomics of Interdependence.”
Principal speaker at the con-
ference will be Arnold Heeney,
former Canadian ambassador
to the U.S. and currently chair-
man of the International Joint
Commiszion.

Among guest lecturers at
Dartmouth during the next few
weeks are Michael Langham,
artistic director of the Btrat-
ford (Ont.) Festival Theatre;
David P. Silcox, arts officer of
the Canada Council: Guy
Glover, executive producer of
the National Film Board and
Dr. Ray Prince of MeGill Uni-
versity.

Canadian professors in resi-
dence this term are Keith
Spicer and 8. D. Clark of the
University of Toronts, and P.
B. Waite of Dalhousie Univer-
gity.

During the winler term,
Montrealer Jack Cunningham,
now studying in New York, was
playwright in residence. Artists

in residence this year are

Walter Murch, Jaeques Hurtu-
hize and Borel Etrog.

Mr. Cupningham's award-
winning drama “Marise’ had »
five-day run at Dartmouth's
Studip Theatre last menth, On
April 18 there will be a per-
formance by Les Jeunes
Comediens du Theatre du Nou-
veau Monde. And on May 19
and 20, the English-speaking
troupe of the National Theatre
School of Canada will perform.

A number of Canadian musi-
cians and cholrs have also
given performances at the col-
lege this vear. And a five-day
Canadian film festival hegins
April 16.

Chartered in 1768, Dartmouth
College is noted for it under-
graduate program in liberal
aris and its graduate programs
in medicine, business -adminis-
tration and engineering. It had
an enrolment of 3,000 under-
graduates and 400 to 500
graduates.
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Campus Computers

CoMPUTERS ARE the new baby in
higher cducation—growing bigger and
more cxpensive every day, while their
place in the family increases in import-
ance. Administrators, faculty, and stu-
dents alike use them for data process-
ing, information retrieval, rescarch
projects, and course waork.

But the cost can run to several mil-
lions of dollars te install and many hun-
dreds of thousands to operate annually,
A huge university might be able to
afford one of its own, but smaller insti-
tutions have had to seek another solu-
tion—cooperation,

Recently, for example, Franklin and
Marshall College apnounced plans for
a multimillion-dollar computer center—
EPIC (Eastern Pennsylvania Informa-
tion Center)=to link fifty ar more Mid-
dle Atlantic area colleges and research
TNEHEUEIONS, st et s At

Dartmouth College has linked its
computer with secondary schools as well
as with institutions of higher education.
The new machine, installed about the
first of the year, but not yet in full
operation, is expected to take on ten
times the work the old one could handle.
It is used primarily for teaching and re-
search purposes, yather than administra-
tive, and any Dartmouth student has
free access to it. A nearby high school
has begun a Computer Club and bought
a teletype to allow direct access. The
idea i¢ to make the computer as natnral
a part of the classroom as the hlack-
hoard.

At Dartmonth College, mathematizs professor John G, Kemeny and
his seventh-grade danghter cheek oot her homework on a home

teletype console comnected 1o

e

Harvard, Yale and Massachu-
getts Institute of Technology
top the list of 67 colleges in tha
natien in endowment funds, a
survey by the Boston Fund
showed today,

Harvard is first with endow-
ment funds tolaling $474.881,695;
Yale second with $469,500,000,
gnd MIT third with $174,302
480, according to flgures com-
piled by the mutual fund.

Claze behind the top three are
Princeton with $311,448,581, Unl-
versity of Chicago (5275,764,-
705}, University of California
4237,206,977), and Northwestern
($204,574,274).

Harvard Tops Endowment Funds;
Has $974.8 M; Yale,

Others with more than $100
million are Cornall, $194,463,730,
Stanford, $167,161,380; Pennsyl-
vania, $166,190,000; John Hopking
University; $150.762,8M; Wasi-
ington University (5t Louis),
£121,565,02; Rice University,
$120,760,255; California Institate
of Technology, $117,352,709; and
Dartmouth, $111,236,356.
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The Boston Fund sicrvey gave
the endewwnent fund iotals based
on market values of investments.
No appraisal was made of cur-
rent. worth of real estate in com-
pHing the totals.

Among other schools Inzluded
{n the survey are: Amherst, $09,-

258,167;

414,075,

ext

oGl Univeraity (Con-
ada), $06,733,196; Wellesley, 95,
710,484; Vanderbilt, $92,256,200;
Duke, $7,561,066; Emory Unie
versity, 85.684,004; Pittsburgh,
$72,810,817; Oherlin College, $72-
714,111; Camepgie Institule $70~
T24,580: Brown, $56,499,151; Vas-
sar, $61,775,62%; Williams, $57.-
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the college’s central computer,
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To Discuss Books

HANOVER, N. H., March 4
(APY——RITmER Dartmouth Col-
lege, which recently held its an-
ntal fup-type winter carnival,
held an intellectual winter car-
nival Saturday—with coeds.

Some 378 girls from Welles-
ley, Smith, Mount Helyoke and
Colby Jumior College are parti-
cipating fn book dlscussions
with 422 Dartmouth hoys. The
diseussions, organized by the
Dattmouth College Committee
on Freshman Reading, are open

to all classes,






